

British Occupational Health Research Foundation

Registered Charity No. 1077273

Winner of the 2005 BUPA Health at Work Award

42 The Croft High Barnet Herts EN5 2TL

T: 020 8449 7218 E: admin@bohrf.org.uk W: www.bohrf.org.uk

Trustees

Sir Bill Callaghan Mrs Jacqueline Douglas Mr Giles Quartly Mr Hugh Robertson Dr Alister Scott Mr Radd Seiger Surg Cdre J J W Sykes Mr Richard Tapp

Scientific Adviser Professor David Coggon OBE

Patrons

Lord Hunt of Wirral MBE

Tim Boswell MP

Chief ExecutiveDr Vanessa L Mayatt

20 January 2012

I write on behalf of the trustees of the British Occupational Health Research Foundation. As you will know BOHRF is a small charity that is dependent on financial contributions from sponsors for its core funding. It also seeks matched funding from a number of organisations for particular research projects.

At their regular meetings the trustees assess BOHRF's research portfolio and the likely income stream. We have always adopted a prudent policy that ensures that we have financial reserves to fund all existing research projects with a margin to spare.

It will come as no surprise that in the current economic climate the trustees have concluded that we do not have the level of financial sponsorship to take on any new research projects. This means that in 2012 BOHRF will start to wind down its activities.

We have eight projects in the pipeline that BOHRF has agreed to fund.

Pre-Employment Guideline re: Asthmatics for Use in Screening (PEGASUS)

Professor Paul Cullinan Imperial College, London

Computerised CBT for common mental health disorders: RCT of a workplace intervention

Professor Justine Schneider Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Trust

Evaluation of a pilot fit for work service

Dr Julia Smedley

Southampton General Hospital, University of Southampton

Systematic review of the effectiveness and cost effectiveness of employee assistance programmes

Dr Jo Rick

University of Sheffield

Appraisal of the health of new entrants into the workplace the apprentice study

Professor Jon Ayres University of Birmingham

The development of an e-learning programme to support retention and return to work for individuals with a diagnosis of bipolar disorder

Dr Debbie Cohen Cardiff University

20 years of bringing health to work



British Occupational Health Research Foundation

Registered Charity No. 1077273

Winner of 2005 BUPA Health at Work Award

Smoking cessation in the workplace: an evidence based review Professor David Fishwick Health and Safety Laboratory, Buxton

Review of health risks in the waste and recycling industry Dr Alison Searl Institute of Occupational Medicine, Edinburgh

All the existing commitments to fund these projects will be honoured and Anna McNeil will be the point of contact with researchers.

But the decision of the Trustees does mean we shall not seek any further sponsorship income in 2012 and beyond. Given the financial situation and the reduced level of administrative support that BOHRF will have, we shall not be organising a research day this year, but we shall continue to ensure that our past sponsors and others with an interest are kept in touch with the progress of existing research projects.

On behalf of the Trustees I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the sponsors and researchers who have contributed to BOHRF's work over the years, and also Vanessa Mayatt, Brian Kazer and Anna McNeil who have helped to ensure that BOHRF has run smoothly. I would also like to thank all the members of the Research Committee.

Looking back over the work that BOHRF has funded and facilitated there is much to be proud of. In particular the rigorous evidence based reviews on topics such as back pain and asthma have provided practical guidance, with a sound scientific base, for employers that has been of benefit to employees as well as the bottom line.

I know that my colleagues on the Board of Trustees want to find suitable occasions in 2012 to set out BOHRF's record in more detail.

The Board of Trustees will continue to oversee BOHRF's work and will be considering the appropriate next steps as BOHRF winds down its activities.

If you have any questions to raise then please get in touch via Anna McNeil at the above address.

Yours sincerely

Sir Bill Callaghan

Chair